
Public Notice 
Notice of Grant Application 
City of South Bay 
 
Notice is hereby given that the City of South Bay, in Palm Beach County, Florida, will be 
applying for Rebuild Florida General Infrastructure Program grant. The program is funded by 
the U.S. Department of Housing and Urban Development (HUD) Community Development 
Block Grant - Mitigation (CDBG-MIT) allocation as described in Public Law 115-123 and 
administered by the State of Florida Department of Economic Opportunity. In April 2018, the 
U.S. Department of Housing and Urban Development (HUD) announced that the state would 
receive $633,485,000 in funding to support long-term mitigation efforts following Hurricane 
Irma to ensure that the state of Florida is more resilient to future natural disasters. The City is 
submitting this grant application for approximately $8 million to support the construction of a 
community emergency shelter/center that is essential to the health, safety and welfare of our 
community. The grant application deadlines is September 17, 2021.  
 
Any member of the public requesting a copy of the proposed application or wishing to 
comment publicly regarding this matter may contact or email their comments to, the City Clerk 
at sbcityclerk@southbaycity.com. Please submit your public comments via email no later than 
September 1, 2021 at 5:00 PM. All comments submitted by email shall be made a part of the 
public record. If any member of the public has any questions, please contact the City Clerk at 
561-996-6751. 
 
City of South Bay 
Natalie Malone 
City Clerk 
8/12/2021 
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